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A Call for Work-life Balance in Academic Medicine in the United States; Influences, Trends and

Challenge

Dr. Harrison is associate professor of medicine, Division of Hospital Medicine Teaching Hospital
ist Program, and Fourth-Year Internal Medicine Clerkship Director, Oregon Health & Sciences Univ
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The Mary O'Flaherty Horn Scholars :

The Mary O'Flaherty Horn Scholars in General Internal Medicine (a.k.a. Horn Scholars Program) is a
program of the Society of General Internal Medicine (SGIM). It is a three-year career development award
for outstanding junior medical school faculty in general internal medicine. The Horn Scholars Program is
intended to foster a new career track for physicians centering on successful balance of career, family, and
social responsibilities. The Program will provide new academic role models, promote diversity, and
strengthen generalist physician faculty in the nation's medical schools and accredited internal medicine
residency programs.

This is the second award from an endowment dedicated solely to the Horn Scholars Program. Currently
there are funds for one scholar every three years; SGIM is actively seeking resources for additional scholars.
Three-year grants of up to $37,500 per year will be made to sponsoring institutions to support the Scholar
and the Scholar's work. The sponsoring institution must agree to at least match the award. Scholars must be
dedicated to working half of a full time academic position as a clinician educator in general internal
medicine time (approximately 2.5 days/week or 20 to 25 hours) and spend the "other half" attending to
dependents' needs. The Scholar's patient care responsibilities will include serving the medically indigent
and shall comprise no more than 2 half-day clinic sessions per week in direct patient care.

BACKGROUND

The professional environment in which General Internists must thrive is a difficult place for anyone with its
culture of individual achievement, tough competition, and traditions of unlimited dedication to work.



Women can have a particularly difficult time because they more often see care of children as a
responsibility that cannot be delegated. Conflict is created by a lack of flexible work options to improve the
work-family balance; many young generalists leave academic medicine. Medical students and residents are
becoming discouraged because many of their mentors and role models are stressed and exhausted by the
strains of combining a busy career with growing families. Academic medicine is losing valuable talent
because of unrealistic demands on faculty. This trend can only continue as more women enter academic
medicine and as the number of dual-career families increases. The Horn Scholars Program is intended both
to support a flexible part-time option for career development in academic general internal medicine, and to
advance scholarship on balancing work and family.

The ethic of caring for those who need it most regardless of their financial status is quickly vanishing.
Increasing financial pressures on academic medical centers challenge our professional responsibility to care
for the indigent. A whole generation of doctors may learn little about medicine's role in healing the torn
fabric of society. This trend will only gain strength unless we actively intervene. The Horn Scholars
Program will highlight role models who integrate their social responsibilities into their daily work.



